
PAGE 7THE OFFICIAL MONTHLY MAGAZINE OF THE JAGUAR DRIVERS CLUB OF SA

Members Story - Ralph and Angela Villarosa
New member article: David 
and Susan Langsford
Hello all,

We have not been involved with a car 
club previously, but have recently joined 
the JDCSA. We have owned two Mark 
II’s over a period of about 20 years. 

We loved the first car, a 1961 3.8 auto, but 
it needed a lot of restoration work, and 
decided to look for one that required less 
to upgrade. 

Our current 1962, 3.4 Mark II was 
purchased 16 years ago. Surprisingly, we 
have not really had a lot of use or time to 
enjoy her until now, like everyone, due to 
working and family commitments.

We have recently had a power steering 
unit fitted (bought from Caulfield Jag in 
Melbourne about 15 years ago!) and also 
had the original transmission rebuilt, so 
we are really looking forward to some 
day trips with the Club.  

Our car does have a JDCSA sticker on the 
rear window from a previous owner, and 
it’s possible some long standing members 
may even recognise the car!

Thank you to those who have made the 
joining process so easy, and to Evan for 
your expertise, advice and support over 
many years.

Regards
David & Susan

Members Story - David & Susan Langsford

David & Sue’s red 3.4 MkII that they have owned for the past 15 years. 

Editor- It will be great to meet you both and 
see your lovely MkII.


